
 

Dear Parents, 

It’s so lovely to see the evenings staying lighter for longer, I can’t wait to see the 

daffodils coming through. 

 

Phonic Evening  

Please don’t forget we have our Y1 phonic 

screening parent meeting on Tuesday 6th February 

2024 at 3.30pm. The meeting will take place in the Y6 classroom. Please come to the 

main office to sign in. If you need to bring your child (school aged) we will have a 

member of staff to look after them during the meeting. 

 

Safer Internet Day - Advice for Parents  

Safer Internet Day is on Tuesday February 6th. We will be marking the day with 

lessons here at school. The link below will take you to an advice page dedicated to 

supporting parents and carers on Safer Internet Day. 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2024/parents-and-carers 

School Uniform  

Can we please remind you that all children should be coming to school in the 

correct school uniform: 

 White or blue polo shirt 

 Navy sweatshirt, cardigan or fleece 

 Grey or black trousers, shorts, skirt or pinafore.  

 Sensible plain black or navy shoes 

 White or grey socks or navy or black tights. 

 

 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2024/parents-and-carers


For health and safety all children with shoulder length hair should have it tied back 

for school using blue or black bobbles. Extreme hairstyles such as Mohawks and 

patterned or brightly coloured hair are not acceptable. All hair wear should be plain 

and based on school colours. No nail varnish or jewellery should be worn. 

Parking reminders 

Following an incident reported by one of our neighbours, we are writing to remind all 

our families of some small measures to consider to ensure the safety of all people in 

and around the vicinity of our school.  

1. Please do not park across driveways, entrances/exits or on zig zag areas. 

2. During peak times of dropping off and picking up children, please follow the 

‘one way system’ coming to school via Dee Road and leaving via School 

Lane. 

3. Where possible please use the Hoole Lawn Tennis Club car park and 

enter/exit school via the Tennis Court Gate. 

Your continued support and co-operation is greatly appreciated. 

 

World Book Day 

“Do your bit to help save the environment and money this year, by donating 

unwanted World Book Day fancy dress costumes at Barnton, Blacon, Frodsham, 

Hope Farm, Lache, Little Sutton, Neston, Northwich, Sandiway, Winsford and 

Wharton libraries. Donated costumes will be quickly checked and put out for those 

who need them (no donation or payment required) from Thursday 1 February to 

Wednesday 6 March. And, while you’re there, make sure to get a library card, no ID 

required, or take out a book.” 

 

 

 

 

 



MMR 

Please see the message below from Public Health Programme Lead, Cheshire West 

and Chester Council. 

Due to an increase in measles cases across the country this year, including a recent 

outbreak in the West Midlands, we are encouraging everyone to check that they 

and their children have had 2 doses of the MMR vaccine.  The MMR vaccine is a 

free, safe and effective way to protect against measles, mumps and rubella. We 

need you to help spread this message throughout your early years/education 

community to help increase vaccine uptake as measles can have serious and 

sometimes fatal consequences.  

For more information about measles, see the nhs.uk website here. 

To find out more about childhood vaccinations, please visit the NHS website: 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/   

 

 

Have a lovely weekend and keep warm. 

 

Kind regards, 

Wendy Lyon 

 

http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Measles/Pages/Introduction.aspx
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/

